
 
 
 
 

 
 

June 3, 2013 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
SUBJECT: New Assignment Notification: Evaluation of EPA Actions to Reduce 

Methane Distribution Sector Leaks  
Project No. OPE-FY13-0016 

 
FROM: Carolyn Copper, Assistant Inspector General     /s/ 

Office of Program Evaluation 
 
TO:  Gina McCarthy, Assistant Administrator 

Office of Air and Radiation 
 

Lek Kadeli, Acting Assistant Administrator 
Office of Research and Development 

 
The purpose of this memorandum is to notify you that the Office of Inspector General plans to begin the 
preliminary research phase of an evaluation of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s efforts to 
reduce methane leaks from pipelines in the natural gas distribution sector. This project is included in our 
fiscal year 2013 annual plan. We plan to address the following question:  

• What actions has the EPA taken to reduce methane emissions from leaking pipes in the natural 
gas distribution sector? 

During the preliminary research phase we plan to obtain information to address the above question, 
which is subject to change as we conduct our work. We plan to review documents, analyze data, and 
interview managers and staff from the EPA’s Office of Air and Radiation, Office of Research and 
Development, and selected regions. We also plan to interview representatives of environmental groups, 
industry associations, academia and local distribution companies that have conducted research on 
methane distribution leaks and retrofit technologies. At agreed-upon periods, our team will meet with 
your staff to discuss the status of our preliminary research review.  
 
We will contact your audit liaison within 2 weeks to arrange a mutually agreeable time for a kickoff 
meeting to discuss the assignment objective and our planned work. We will also answer any questions 
you or your staff may have about the evaluation process and reporting procedures. If you or your staff 
have any questions in the meantime, please contact Rick Beusse, director for program evaluation, air 
issues, at (919) 541-5747 or beusse.rick@epa.gov; or Erica Hauck, project manager, at (303) 312-6629 
or hauck.erica@epa.gov. 
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 cc: Janet McCabe, Deputy Assistant Administrator, OAR 
Elizabeth Shaw, Deputy Assistant Administrator, OAR 
Robert Kavlock, Deputy Assistant Administrator for Science, ORD 
Ramona Trovato, Associate Assistant Administrator, ORD 
Sarah Dunham, Director, Office of Atmospheric Programs, OAR 
Steve Page, Director, Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards, OAR 
Dan Costa, National Program Director, Air, Climate, and Energy Research Program, ORD  
Deborah Heckman, Director, Policy Administration and Management Integrity Division, ORD 
Maureen Hingeley, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, OAR 
Hyon Kim, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, ORD 
Arthur Elkins Jr., Inspector General 
Charles Sheehan, Deputy Inspector General  
Alan Larsen, Counsel to the Inspector General  
Richard Eyermann, Acting Assistant Inspector General for Audit  
Patrick Sullivan, Assistant Inspector General for Investigations 
Patricia Hill, Assistant Inspector General for Mission Systems 
Jeffrey Harris, Acting Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Program Evaluation  
Rick Beusse, Director for Program Evaluation, Air Issues, OIG 
Erica Hauck, Project Manager, Air Issues, OIG 
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